
The Diocese of East Carolina 
Standing Committee Minutes 

May 15, 2025, at 1:30 pm 
Diocesan House 

 
Present: The Reverend Michael Singer, The Reverend Dr. Farrell Graves, The Reverend Caleb J. 
Lee, Jane Gordon  
Absent: Vera Guarino, Thomas Warren 
 
Welcome: The Rev’d Michael Singer began the meeting at 1:31 pm 
 
Report from the Bishop on the proposed Trinity Center sale: The Bishop updated the Standing 
Committee on the particulars regarding the proposed sale of the Condo.  After the update, the 
Bishop left the meeting.  
 
New Business: 

-​ A motion was made by Caleb with Jane seconding, to consent to The Very Rev. Rob 
Price as Bishop Coadjutor of Dallas.  The motion was passed unanimously. 

-​ Farrell made the motion with Caleb seconding that the Standing Committee require the 
Office of the Bishop to use the new Path to Ordination Checklist(s) to communicate to 
the Standing Committee when steps have been completed. The motion passed 
unanimously. 

-​ A conversation continued regarding whether or not the sale of the Trinity Center Condo 
should proceed. Caleb made the motion with Farrell seconding to table the decision until 
there is a meeting with the trustees, chancellor, and bishop to discuss it further. The 
motion passed unanimously. 

-​ Jane made a motion with Farrell seconding to accept the minutes from the April 17 and 
May 2 meetings of the Standing Committee.  The motion passed unanimously.  

 
Adjournment: The meeting was adjourned at 2:28 pm. 
 

 
Future Items:  

 
-​ Next scheduled meeting: June 12, 2025, at 1:30 pm  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 


